
Current water bill:  The enclosed bill for water service covers service in July and August, prior 

to the Caldor Fire. All customers were charged the basic monthly rate of $68.97.  We did not 

bill for any usage due to the fire damage to many meters in our system. 

 

Future water bills:  We are working with a consultant who will examine our current water 

rates, cost of service and policies/procedures and make recommendations on how best to 

move forward.  Watch for the item to be discussed at future board meetings. 

 

Water Emergency Line:  If you need to report a leak or another urgent issue with your water 

service after office hours or on weekends, please call our emergency line at (530) 497-4666. 

Please be sure to provide your name, phone number and description of the issue.  

 

Potable Water Restoration Map (on Reverse Side) 

Some areas of our water system have had water use restrictions lifted. The attached map was 

current as of October 19, 2021 but be sure to check often for updates!  

 

For the most up-to-date information: 

Visit our website’s “Caldor Recovery” page:  http://grizzlyflatscsd.com/?page_id=2280 

Check our Facebook page: (https://www.facebook.com/grizzlyflatswater/ 

 

“Potable” – all areas marked as “potable” have had water use restrictions lifted.  You may use 

your water for drinking, cooking, showering, laundry, etc. Before an area is declared “potable”, 

all water quality testing must be completed, and results must show water meets or exceeds all 

standards set by the State’s Division of Drinking Water (DDW). Test results are reviewed by the 

District’s Engineers, Water System Operators and DDW. Restrictions are lifted once both 

agencies are satisfied that the water being delivered is safe and free of contaminants. 

 

“Public Notification Remains in Place” – areas marked with “Public Notification Remains in 

Place” are still under the DO NOT DRINK – DO NOT USE order. The State Water Resources 

Control Board, El Dorado County Environmental Management Department, and Grizzly Flats 

Community Services District Water System advise residents in these areas to NOT USE THE 

TAP WATER for anything other than flushing toilets and watering plants until water 

quality testing is completed and the area has been declared “potable” by GFCSD.   

 

Bottled water is available! The Grizzly Flats Community Services District is distributing an 

emergency supply of 1-gallon jugs of bottled water for residents at the District office (4765 

Sciaroni Road, Grizzly Flats) Monday through Friday, from 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM.  

 

Residents should expect intermittent interruptions to their water service as we continue 

with repairs to the water system from damage sustained during the Caldor Fire. A loss of 

pressure or loss of water may occur without warning due to system flushing or an 

emergency line repair. 

 

This notice is being sent to you by Grizzly Flats Community Services District.  California Public 

Water System ID # CA0910006.  Date Distributed: October 20, 2021.
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